
Every. Single. Day.  
 

A friend of mine recently published his first book. He never set out to write a book, what he wanted to do 

was to become a better writer. He is a pastor like me, and pastors fancy ourselves as something like writers. 

Of course he wrote a sermon every week—in fact like me, he spent a good deal of his week praying, 

thinking about, and planning his sermons. Yet, he still wanted more. For years he had tried to cultivate this 

writer’s life that he desired. He took writing classes, he joined writing groups. He even carried a notebook 

around with him to make sure he always had a way to record his thoughts. Even after all of that he still never 

felt like a real writer.  
 

So one day he decided—he was going to sit down at his desk every morning, before he had even had his 

coffee, and write. He didn’t put any restrictions or expectations on this daily writing time—the only goal was 

to write. Every. Single. Day. And he did it. Day by day the thoughts seemed to flow a little bit easier. Some 

days were better than others, but no matter what he always put pen to paper. No matter where he was or what 

he had planned, he wrote a few words every day. At the end of a year he shared some of his daily reflections 

with a friend who was amazed and insisted that he find a way to have them published. Now here he is—a 

published author, a real writer.  
 

This experiment in writing has instilled in him a passionate belief that we become what we set out to 

become. If you want to be a writer, you have to write. Every. Single. Day. If you want to be kind, you have 

to find ways to be kind. Every. Single. Day. If you want to be strong, you have to exercise. Every. Single. 

Day. And if you want to be a person of faith, you have to spent time connecting with God. Every. Single. 

Day. Church once a week is all well and good. Christmas and Easter are definitely do-not-miss occasions. 

But in order to really be the kind of person who has a deep and abiding faith you have to spend time 

cultivating that practice each and every day.  
 

Our Christian tradition is not the only faith to advocate for this sort of discipline. Our Muslim brothers and 

sisters make time to pray five times a day, no matter what. A friend of mine who is a devout Buddhist take 

time to meditate each and every morning. A Jewish neighbor sets aside time daily to study his Torah. What 

do you do each day to deepen your relationship with God? Maybe it is a daily walk giving thanks for God’s 

creation, or a time of silence as your drink your morning coffee to pray for those in need. Maybe it is a 

practice of reading your bible daily, or reviewing your day in prayer each night before bed. Becoming a 

more faith-filled person happens just one day at a time, and it is never too late to start.   

       Peace, 

Keyhole Press 
Southminster Presbyterian 
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Church in the World 

Southminster’s First Yard Sale a Great Success 
 

The idea for Southminster’s first yard sale was broached in the early spring of 2017.  A committee was 

formed and, under the leadership of Dianna Scott and co-leaders ChiChi & David Huff and Marty & Dixie 

Kovacs, the date for the yard sale was set for Saturday, June 24th.   
 

During the intervening months, the Yard Sale Committee worked hard to get organized.  They did research 

on “church yard sale best practices,” including seeking out advice from St. David’s Episcopal Church, which 

holds a large yard sale annually.  Word began to spread among the congregation, and in early June the 

committee began accepting donations of items for the sale.  The yard sale volunteers manned the Fellowship 

Hall two evenings a week, sorting and organizing donations as they came in.  By the end of the donation 

period, yard sale merchandise filled the entire Fellowship Hall and part of the Narthex.  The committee also 

recruited volunteers to man a breakfast concession stand and to operate a bake sale in the Narthex. 
 

Customers started arriving early on Yard Sale Day.  By the time the sale was over approximately forty-

percent of the merchandise had been sold and the committee had raised over $2,400.00 which will be used to 

support future mission trips such as our recent trip to West Virginia.  Unsold merchandise was donated to the 

New Life Thrift Store, whose mission is to reach out to young people and families in need. 
 

The yard sale’s success would not have been possible without a large team of dedicated volunteers.  The 

committee would like to thank:  Ron Hepp, Margaret Hall, Christina Carter, David Carter, Mitchel Kirtley, 

Mary Stahl, Rich Kowalski, Bonnie Kowalski, Jan Belote, Rachel Clay, Mark Endries, Melba Jolly, Anne 

Smith, Lynne Harper, Ted Coryell, Jacob Wetzel, Mary Anne Hepp, Enikö Ferenczy, James Deyerle, Caitlin 

Deyerle, Ryan Endries, and Guy Dixon. 

Sunday School 
 

As fall approaches we are getting geared up for a new year of Sunday School! At Southminster learning 

about our faith is a lifelong pursuit and several of our Adult Classes will be starting new curriculum this fall, 

so stay tuned for more details about that in the September newsletter! For our younger members we have 

recently completed renovations on two of classrooms for both children and youth to provide great new 

spaces for fellowship and learning.  
 

The Toddler Class led by Miss Gail will continue in the Nursery. Both toddlers and parents are invited to 

join together for a brief time of song and activities before church starting at 10:30 AM. This class is a great 

way to allow our littlest members to start actively engaging with their faith.  
 

This fall our Pre-K and Kindergarteners will be graduating from the Toddler Class and moving up into their 

new classroom (Room 106) and joining Mrs. Deb and The Mustard Seeds Class. There they will start to 

plant the seeds of faith that will grow throughout their lives. This class starts a little earlier at 10:15 AM to 

provide more time for stories and fun! Parents are welcome to stay or join an adult class of their own.  
  

Our older Elementary kids, grades 3-5 will also be moving up to their new classroom (Room 108) to join 

The Fig Trees Class where their growing faith will be nourished as they continue to explore the bible with 

Mr. David. This class also starts at 10:15 AM.  
 

I hope that you will pray for all of our children and youth as the continue their journey of faith this year! 
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Southminster to Welcome New Intern in September 
 

Greetings Southminster Presbyterian Church.  I am excited to join you as a seminary intern for the coming 

year. My wife, Nicole, and I have been residents of the Richmond area since 2007. We have two children: 

Ethan (7) and Grace (5). Ethan plays little league baseball, while Grace is the dancer/gymnast in our family. 

Nicole works at CarMax’s home office in the benefits department. Rounding out our family is a toy poodle 

named Eva.  
  

My undergraduate coursework was completed at VCU (B.S. in Psychology with a minor in Religious 

Studies). Sensing God’s call to ministry, I began studying at Union Presbyterian Seminary during the 

summer of 2015. This is my third year of seminary and I anticipate graduating in May 2018. Currently a 

candidate for ministry in the Presbytery of the James, I hope to serve God and the church through parish 

ministry. 
  

I look forward to getting to know each of you in the coming weeks and months!  

 In Christ, 

David Frost 

Facilities 

2017 – 2018 Scholarships Awarded 
 

As many of your know, Southminster has a Scholarship Fund that is available to undergraduate students 

under the age of 25 who are enrolled full-time in college or in a certified training program.  Recipients must 

be active members of the church and are required to attend at least two services or events during the 

year.   All available funds are equally distributed among the applicants.  

  

The Scholarship Committee is pleased to report that nine of our college-age members received scholarships 

in the amount of $2,300.00 each this year.   The Scholarship Fund is a true blessing for our student members 

and their parents.   We thank the Willis Estate and two anonymous donors for their faithful and generous 

gifts.   

Sunday School Classroom Makeovers 
 

After our team completed nursery renovations last 

spring, they then turned their attention to the Youth and 

Elementary classrooms.  Once classes went on break 

for the summer, serious work began. 
 

The rooms were first cleared and cleaned, then 

freshened up with new paint and decorations.  Room 

106 will house our newly formed Mustard Seeds class 

for children in Pre-K – 2nd Grade.  Room 108 will 

contain our new Fig Trees class for children in Grades 

3 – 5.  In addition, part of Room 108 has been turned 

into a cozy, comfortable hangout for our Youth.   
 

We invite all of our members to stop by the classrooms 

to see the transformation. 
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Special Announcements 

Will & Estate Planning 
 

As the new Treasurer I want to share an opportunity to include Southminster in your will & estate 

planning.  As many of you know, Southminster has a scholarship program that supports college-age 

members of this congregation in helping them get a good education, learn, and grow.  Two former 

recipients that I know have gone on to become CPA's - which as a CPA makes me very happy! 
 

I know of a current recipient that is benefitting; and in addition to learning in his college classes, he is 

active in the Presbyterian Campus Ministry Program that meets every Wednesday evening growing and 

practicing his faith. This life-altering scholarship is the result of thoughtful, purposeful estate planning 

done by former members of this congregation. 
 

Students from three congregations benefit from a fund established from a life insurance policy.  What an 

amazing legacy. 
 

What are you passionate about? What has this church meant to you and your family? Would you like to 

learn more about creating a legacy of a lifetime?  Look to upcoming newsletters for more information. 

A will is the cornerstone of a well organized estate plan and can proclaim your faith, demonstrating your 

response as a faithful steward to future generations. 

Mark Endries 

Incoming Treasurer 

School Supply Drive 2017 
 

Every summer, Southminster works with Chesterfield County Community Support Services to collect 

school supplies for special needs students from low-income families.  Our School Supply Drive kicked off 

in mid-July and will run through August 20th.  If you would like to contribute supplies to the drive, please 

bring them to the church and leave them in the Fellowship Hall beneath the Session bulletin board.  We also 

welcome monetary donations to the School Supply Fund; checks can be made out to Southminster 

Presbyterian Church, with “School Supply” noted in the memo line. 

 

Below you will find a list of our most commonly needed items: 

o Pencils 

o Black Pens 

o Red Pens 

o Crayons 

o Colored Pencils 

o Thin Markers 

o Erasers 

o Ruled Paper 

o Spiral Notebooks 

o Composition Books 

o Three-Ring Binders 

 

o Dividers with Pockets 

o Colored Paper 

o Glue 

o Glue Sticks 

o Scissors 

o Baby Wipes 

o Clorox Wipes 

o Hand Sanitizer 

o Ziplock Bags (all sizes) 

o Backpacks for all ages 

o Paper grocery bags with handles for 

packing supplies 
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Notes will be published as space permits.  Some notes will carry over to next monthôs newsletter.  

Remember in Prayer 
 

Please pray for our military personnel, John Bowles, Lillian Brooks, Wanda Carneal, Mike Cifelli, Ann 

Clarke, Jean Collier, Carson Crenshaw, Ron Crenshaw, Matt Davis, Pete Gillispie, Bob Griffin, Carolyn 

Griles, Anna Hall, Bob & Net Hall, Ann Kearns, Bev Lamberton, Nellie Long, Earl Medicus, Lynda Reed, 

Adele Robertson, Eileen Robison, Louis Schelter, Eddie & Jenny Schiller, Betty Smith, Lynn Sutton, 

Dave Thomas, Howard Vann, Ginny Williams. 

Directory Updates  

You may have phoned or sent a card that empowers, 

   brought us a cake or some beautiful flowers. 

You may have visited or paused for a prayer… 

   comforting to know that your thoughts were there. 

But hugs we received with pats on the back, 

  brought us to light from a sphere that was black. 
 

How thankful we are for the love and support we received from our Southminster Brothers and Sisters at the 

height of our sorrow over the recent and unexpected loss of our youngest son, David.  Thanks be to God for 

His gift of life everlasting. 

                   In grateful Christian Love, 

                                      Jim and Jane Lewis 

Carson Crenshaw 

 carson.crenshaw@live.longwood.edu 

Craig & Naomi Campbell 

10508 Castile Road 

Apt. 2B 

Henrico, VA  23238 

Dear Southminster Family, 
 

Thank you so much for the beautiful red carnation 

flower arrangement you shared with me during my 

recent hospital stay.  Your love, thoughts, and 

prayers during this time were sincerely appreciated. 
 

John Lampe 

Dear Southminster Family, 
 

Thank you so much for the beautiful Easter lily.  It 

occupied a spot on my piano as I enjoyed the 

blooms and has now been planted in the yard where 

I look forward to more beauty next spring. 
 

Sincerely, 

Betty Smith Dear Southminster Family, 
 

Big thanks for thinking of me while I recuperate 

from knee surgery.  The cards, delicious Careful 

Chef meal, and sanctuary flowers have done so 

much to encourage me during my rehabilitation.  It 

means so much to know that you took the time to 

remember me.  Thanks to Karen Stafford for her 

kind visit.  I am happy to report that I am feeling 

stronger and better each day. 
 

With love and appreciation to my church family, 

Joyce Grier 

Dear Friends, 
 

Thanks so much for the beautiful flowers delivered 

by the Davises.  We enjoyed their visit.  Sorry we 

are unable to attend. 

With love, 

Gloria & Bob Hall 



Elder Greeters 

6    Kitty Bice 

13  Frank Grier 

20  Bonnie Kowalski 

27  Joyce Lapsley 

Flower Delivery 

6    Communion: No Flowers   

13   Jane Tarter 

20   Joyce & Frank Grier 

27   Jane Tarter 

Ushers 

6   Terry Hamlin, David, Cathy, & Mitchel Kirtley 

13 Terry Hamlin, David, Cathy, & Mitchel Kirtley 

20 Gail DeCosta, Rich & Bonnie Kowalski, David Huff 

27 Gail DeCosta, Rich & Bonnie Kowalski, David Huff 

Food Closet 

1    Jane Tarter, Rachel Clay 

3    Terry Liendecker, Liz Snead 

8    Mary Stahl, Gerry Doyle 

10  Tom Murray, Jane Tarter 

15  Rachel Clay, Gerry Doyle 

17  Bonnie Kowalski, Gail DeCosta 

22  Shelley Murray, Margaret Hall 

24  Melba Jolly, Tom Murray 

29 Shelley Murray, Edna Warncke 

31  Jane McGee, Debbie Crenshaw 

Door Greeters 

6    Bob & Marty Griffin 

13  George & Barbara Reid 

20  Bob & Marty Griffin 

27  George & Barbara Reid 

Have we missed your birthday or anniversary?   

Let the church office know:  804-276-1749. 

August Birthdays 

August Anniversaries 
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Communion Team 

Team 4 
1 Kathy Brammer, Morgan Ellenberg 

Krigelman 

3 Courtney Price 

6 Shelley Murray 

7 Barbara Briggs, Gary Pond 

8 Ken Brammer 

10 Lynn Sutton 

13 Aileen Davis, Logan Pond 

15 Larry Chamberlain, David Flynt 

16 Jeanne Coryell, Cooper Knight 

17 Jarrett Johnson, Layla Pond, Libby Pond, 

Howard Vann, Hunter Wheeler 

21 Benton Flynt, Nancy Peters, Mark 

Pinchbeck 

22 Brad Flynt, Melba Jolly, Jim Lewis, Jacob 

Wetzel, Naomi Campbell 

23 Rick Wheeler 

26 Ivy Stennett 

28 Becky Rowan, Dennis Stone 

29 Kevin Pond 

30 Chuck Greenberg, Gary Miller 

31 John Bowles, Lindsay Pond Conrad 

Facility Stewards 

6    Dennis Stone 

13  Frank Grier 

20  Howard Boughton 

27  Jerry Davis 

August Schedules 

4 Matt & Barbara Briggs (33)  

4    Rick & Jennifer Weddle (16)   

6 Bob & Lisa Tully (34)   

8 Gary & Amy Pond  (25) 

15 Bob & Bonnie Davis (49)   

16 Brown & Laura Pearson  (43) 

17 Al & Karen Stafford (44)   

24 Mark & Bonnie Endries (26) 

26 Brad & Barbara Flynt (28) 

26  Bob & Danise Warren (56) 

29  James & Caitlin Deyerle (8) 
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SOUTHMINSTER PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 
7500 Hull Street Road 

N. Chesterfield, VA  23235-5810 

Phone:  804-276-1749 

www.southpreschurch.org 

office@southpreschurch.org 

Return Service Requested 

August 2017 

Would you like to receive your newsletter electronically?   

Send an email to office@southpreschurch.org with Add Me To Newsletter List in the subject line. 

Rally Day 
Sunday, September 10th 

 

11:00 AM Worship 
12:00 PM Fall Picnic 

 

Join us as we celebrate the start  
of a new Sunday School year. 

http://www.southpreschurch.org/
mailto:office@southpreschurch.org
mailto:office@southpreschurch.org

